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- we all aim high; 

- everyone is included; 

- creativity is valued. 
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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Top Attendance for the week: Early Years: Portis 96%           KS1: Jeffers 97%     KS2:  Coelho 97%  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I am sure that you, like we, are shocked and appalled by Russia’s invasion of Ukraine.  Our heartfelt 
sympathy goes out to any families at the school affected directly or indirectly by this crisis; please do 
speak to either myself or Ms Johnson if you feel that you need further emotional support and we will 
do our best to signpost you to the appropriate support services.  Of course, we are addressing issues 

related to the war in an age-appropriate way with the children through assemblies, lessons and discus-
sions in class, ensuring that we do everything we can to cover any worries they may have and talking 

to them about what to do if they feel anxious.  Again, if you feel that your child needs any further sup-
port then please do let us know. 

- Paul Murphy 

Park View are offering an Easter Sports Camp from Monday 4 th 

April – Friday 8th April, 10am – 3pm at Park View School.  

 

The camp is FREE for all 11 – 16 year old pupils to attend. The 

sports camp is a great way for our young people to stay active 

over the Easter half term where they will be able to take part in 

Basketball, Netball and Football.  

 

Registrations to the event can be accessed via the following link: 

https://forms.office.com/r/k279cmF6RQ or via the Community 

tab on our website: www.parkview.haringey.sch.uk  

Please note that registrations close on Wednesday 23 rd March  

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk
https://twitter.com/LancasterianPri


 

 



 

 

 

All Haringey schools, nursery schools and colleges are grouped into Networked Learning Communities (NLCs) – 

our NLC is the North East Tottenham NLC and is made up of 11 local educational settings including our school.  

We have decided to rebrand our NLC with a new name and logo to help us unite and stand out as a group of 

educational settings working together for the benefit of North East Tottenham children.  We would like your 

help!  

We are inviting ideas for our new name and logo from our staff and families (both children and parents/carers) 

– try to think around the themes of education, working together, children, families, staff and the Tottenham 

area to come up with something unique, appropriate, memorable and punchy!  The winning idea will be devel-

oped with a graphic designer to become our official new name and logo! The winners will be chosen by the 

NLC head teachers and there will be exciting first, second and third prizes. 

The deadline for entries is the end of this half term – Friday 1st April – so please submit your ideas (with you 

name and, if applicable, your child’s name included) to the school office by this time.  Winner will be an-

nounced early in summer term. Good luck! 

This term our children in year 4 have been looking after the chickens which involve feeding, 
watering and collecting the eggs.  Last week, they boiled the eggs and made egg sandwiches. 

This was met with mixed reviews as shown by the photos.  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

• Year group bubbles will remain in place, although these will be generally more relaxed and crossover 
can occur under the circumstances outlined in the plan. 

• Cleaning, hand-hygiene and ventilation arrangements remain largely unchanged. 

• Our approach to managing suspected (with symptoms) or confirmed cases of Coronavirus has not 
changed (i.e. they must isolate). However, this is likely to be reviewed on 1/4/22 when testing is due to 
end nationally. 

• Routine contact tracing in school has now ended. All staff, children and young people – including un-
vaccinated adults – who are NOT suspected or confirmed cases should attend their education settings as 
usual. This includes children and staff who have been in close contact with a positive case either at 
school or at home except in the unlikely event that they have been instructed to quarantine by the 
NHS.  There will be no more COVID case notifications through Parenthub. 

• Staff are no longer required to test at home twice weekly during full school opening. 

• Monday assemblies will to continue to be carried out in classrooms via Zoom for convenience; Friday 
praise assemblies will be in the halls (KS1 for Y1-3, K2 for Y4-6). Parents/carers will not yet be invited into 
assemblies and there will be no class assemblies to maximise time for catch-up. 

• Before and after school club operations will return to pre-pandemic arrangements; children can mix 
across bubbles. 

 

Following the government’s recent announcement about the relaxation of COVID measures nation-
ally, and given the reduction of cases we have seen in school, we have taken a proactive but cau-
tious approach to updating our COVID Management Plan. The full plan and risk assessment can be 
found on our website at www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/coronavirus-return-to-
school-and-recovery-plan but here are a few highlights: 

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/coronavirus-return-to-school-and-recovery-plan
http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/coronavirus-return-to-school-and-recovery-plan


 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK  

The children below have demonstrated exemplary attitudes and behaviours in school for the following reasons: 

Andrews Muham- For thinking clearly in your maths lessons and giving some excellent explanations. 

Andrews Tahani  For trying very hard in your writing lessons to use a range of vocabulary.  

Rashmi  
Fatimah  For great work becoming more independent! You keep trying things alone before you ask for 

help! 

Rashmi  Haseeb  For fantastic writing in English. Your superhero story was amazing!  

Ringgold 
Grasyellen  For having a brilliant first week. Well done for not giving up.  

Ringgold Chisem  For being more confident in school. Well done on learning how to represent numbers up to 5! 

Jeffers 
Isabella For really focusing in class this week and producing some high quality writing about the plague.  

Jeffers Omar  For really trying this week and starting your work on time.  

Mian Haroon  For his attitude towards his learning. He always gives everything 100% and never gives up! 

Mian  
Elia  For  writing this week. She wrote some lovely sentences about The Iron Man. It is great to see 

her confidence.  

Akala 
Oliver  For writing an excellent story this week in English about the Iron Man. Well done for your fan-

tastic similes.  

Akala Grace  For kicking the ball during football! Well done for using your growth mindset in PE.  

Dahl 
Muhammed  For showing maturity in your actions and words this week. I love how you use your values char-

acters to help you make sensible choices.  

Dahl 
Veronica  For showing growth mindset in class. You have improved your listening and hands up when 

answering questions. Super! 

Kerr 
Arda For your wonderful effort in swimming– so proud to see your focus and dedication pay off!  

Kerr 
Reece  For going above and beyond with your homework on researching Italy. Excellent integrity and 

responsible attitude!  

Coelho 
Esrom For a really focused effort and concentration on his improved handwriting. Keep it up and a pen 

license will be yours. 

Coelho Yassin  For his fantastic effort with his newspaper.  

Magorian 
Sofia  For being like Hetty and Leila in her writing this week.  

Magorian 
Aleena  For being like Leila this week in her writing– she used her sands and formed her letters beauti-

fully!  

Blackman 
Ana Diulya  For having a great start in your first week! You are already working so hard! 

Blackman 
Allayah  For using her growth mindset and being much more positive with her work and behaviour. Well 

done!  

Zephaniah  
Gamze  For great focus and improvement with your reading! Keep it up. 

Zephaniah 

Otis  For making great improvements with your arithmetic and having a positive attitude to learning.  


